TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION

October 18, 2010 
MINUTES
Members present: Helen Hanks, Bob Hardy, Kathi Mitchell, Chuck Mitchell, Sukie Clark, Paul Rushlow and Ben Wadleigh.

Peter Schauer:  Mr. Schauer, representing Belknap Hyundai and Subaru, advised the Commission that any business locating on Bittern Lane would need visibility which can only be gained by removing trees and vegetation on the east side of Bittern Lane.  The trees and vegetation are within the 20 foot buffer of Ice House Pond and therefore will need the approval of the Conservation Commission and an amendment to the original site plan and wetlands permit.  
Randy Knowles, Landscape Architect presented plans showing the removal of White Pine and Maple trees and revegetation with shorter plants within the wetlands buffer.  The plan also calls for a wetland seed mix along with a deer resistant wildflower mix which would be mowed once a year.  There would be a variety of plants with different heights and growing patterns to add interest to the area.  The plants would attract birds for feeding and nesting. 

Peter Schauer added that there would be no equipment allowed within the 20’ buffer and that all stumps would be left.  He stated that the applicant will request an amendment to the original wetlands permit which did not allow any cutting of trees within the 20’ buffer.  Helen Hanks commented that the proposal is thorough, complete and appears to be visually pleasing, but does it include an easement on the area by Ice House Pond.  Peter Schauer indicated that the applicant would agree to a conservation easement along the entire length of the property for the 20’ buffer, but would want specific language to allow maintenance of the plantings and a roadside sign.

Jerry Chaille:  Mr. Chaille presented a sketch of plans for dredging and expanding two existing ponds at Lochmere Country Club.  He will be applying for an Expedited Wetlands Permit which requires signatures of the Conservation Commission.  He asked if this could be expedited as time is of the essence.  He expects there to be 7500-8000 yards of material to be removed and it will be deposited on his land across the road.
Wade Crowley:  Mr. Crowley is interested in selling the development rights to the town on 35 acres on Sanborn Road.  Chuck Mitchell will research the necessary steps and send a sample easement document to Mr. Crowley.  Mr. Crowley will follow up at the November meeting at 8:00 pm.

Commisison discussion: 

· Belknap Hyundai/Subaru:  The property has not yet been purchased as the applicant is  looking to see if the project is feasible.  The new owner would seek an amendment to the site plan for a smaller building, will need an amendment to the wetlands permit and will grant an easement to the 20’ wetlands buffer only.  The land behind the proposed parking lot is needed for future expansion.  If the property is purchased it could be a year before construction is completed.  After further discussion, Helen Hanks moved, seconded by Sukie Clark to support the project as presented with the Conservation Easement and with a 2 year warranty for plantings.  Kathi Mitchell went on record stating that the town has a wetland ordinance with a 20’ buffer zone and it should follow its own ordinances.  Motion passed 4-0 with two abstentions.
· Jerry Chaille: Chuck Mitchell has looked at the property in question and it is all upland with no wetlands being disturbed.  Bob Hardy expressed concern that the plans were very basic with no dimensions, depth, etc.  Chuck Mitchell will meet with Mr. Chaille to advise him of the process of applying for a wetlands permit and the need for more detailed plans.  If the application as submitted is complete members were comfortable with it being signed by two members.
· Wade Crowley: Chuck Mitchell will get more information to Mr. Crowley to follow up on a conservation easement.
Update on river trail:  WRTA has asked for an extension of the P&S until December 31.  There has been no further communication with Fidelity about the Martin land.
Correspondence:
· DES – Parker approval
· NHCC annual meeting
· Land Resource Management – permit review process.
Other:  
· Members reviewed a list of Wetland Scientists to be given to anyone looking for services.

· Sukie Clark:  Jackie Bonafide at the Veteran’s Home is interested in making trails usable by veterans and connecting with Buffalo Park.  She will be asked to come to the November meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza Conde, Secretary
Tilton Conservation Commission
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